
     

Summary for School Council meeting on February 17, 2025. 

On February 17th, 2025, a regular School Council meeting took place. 

Amanda Romey (AR) began by presenting the Director’s report. She shared updates on new 
admissions in grades 3, 5, and 7, with possible enrollments in grades 11 and 3. The February 13 Open House 
had 22 families registered and 11 in attendance, with most questions centered around the new campus. 
Re-enrollment forms were being prepared, and application platforms were under review. 

Amanda Romey (AR) highlighted issues from the previous year’s re-enrollment process. Suggestions 
to improve communication included using group chats and social media more effectively. AR also spoke 
about upcoming school events, such as a Jungle Book performance, accreditation visitors from March 1–7, 
and observers from Riga and Vilnius. She mentioned the potential for marketing materials based on the 
visits. In terms of extracurriculars, AR reported that students were invited to sports competitions in Helsinki.  

Following this, Kristine Daktere (KD) presented updates from the Finance and Facilities Committee. 
Regarding the Skanstes 27 campus project, demolition work is in progress, lease rights have been 
registered, and procurement for construction and furnishing has begun. KD also shared two draft budget 
scenarios for 2025–2026 and a discussion took place. 

Continuing with the Governance Committee, Ingrīda Kirse (IK) confirmed that the Annual General 
Meeting (AGM) announcement would be issued 10 days in advance. Financial documents are being finalized 
for approval, and the PTO will assist with communications.  

The meeting concluded with an update from the Child Protection Committee. Please feel free to 
contact us at school.council@isriga.lv in case of any questions or comments. 

Thank you! 


